COMMISSIONERS MEETING April 16, 2013


The Board of Hocking County Commissioners met in regular session this 16th day of April 2013 with the following members present John Walker, Sandy Ogle, and Clark Sheets. 
MIDDLE SCHOOL PRINCIPAL BRICE FRASURE: Middle School Principal Brice Frasure welcomed and introduced the Commissioners to the Logan Hocking Middle School Student Council.

MEETING: The meeting was called to order by President Clark Sheets.

MINUTES: April 11, 2013 minutes approved as read.

AGENDA: Motion by Sandy Ogle and seconded by John Walker to approve the Agenda. Vote: Walker, yea, Ogle, yea, Sheets, yea.

PUBLIC COMMENT: Deb Tobin of the Logan Daily News asked what the Commissioners thoughts were on Hocking County being added to the Columbus metro area. Clark stated that he hopes it helps the county. Sandy stated it was based on the census because there are so many people from Hocking County who travel to Columbus to work. Deb asked how this is going to affect our funding for Hocking County. Clark said we have no idea. Sandy stated that she had talked to Karen Raymore of Tourism and she doesn’t seem to think it will affect us but I am waiting to see; but the way she understands it that it is for the numbers so they can get funding up there. 
APPROPRIATION TRANSFER: Motion by John Walker and seconded by Sandy Ogle to approve the following Appropriation Transfer:

1) Sheriff 
-         

$500.00 from A06A05/Contract Repairs to A06A12/Travel

Vote: Walker, yea, Ogle, yea, Sheets, yea.

TRAVEL: Motion by Sandy Ogle and seconded by John Walker to approve the following travel request:

1) EMA
-
Sonja Miller, Ted Cox, and Roger Stiverson to attend the Pipeline Safety Program in Fairfield County on April 16, 2013.

2) EMA
-
Sonja Miller and Ted Cox to attend Ohio EMA Directors’ Conference on April 23-24, 2013.

Vote: Walker, yea, Ogle, yea, Sheets, yea.
RESCIND APPLICATION FOR REAL PROPERTY TAX EXEMPTION AND REMISSION: Motion by Sandy Ogle and seconded by John Walker to rescind the motion to for Real Property Tax Exemption and Remission for Hocking County that was made on April 11, 2013.   Vote: Walker, yea, Ogle, yea, Sheets, yea.

ALZHEIMER’S RESPITE SERVICES 2014-2015 PROPOSAL: Motion by John Walker and seconded by Sandy Ogle to authorize President Clark Sheets to sign the Request for Proposal PY 2014-2015 Alzheimer’s Respite Services for the Scenic Hills Senior Center.   Vote: Walker, yea, Ogle, yea, Sheets, yea.

DELL COMPUTER FOR COMMISSIONERS OFFICE: Motion by John Walker and seconded by Sandy Ogle to approve the purchase of a computer for the Commissioners’ Office.   Vote: Walker, yea, Ogle, yea, Sheets, yea.
FOR THE RECORD: Clark stated that the Hocking County Soil and Water Conservation District has hired Amelia Hettinger as a Wildlife Specialist/Forester/Technician effective April 29, 2013.  
REPORTS: Clark stated he had attended a Ribbon Cutting Ceremony. Sandy said she too attended the Ribbon Cutting Ceremony, Drug Court Graduation, Vivitrol Drug Court, the Sr. Center Pancake Breakfast, a DD Meeting, Tourism Meeting, and the Scenic Hills Senior Staff Meeting. 

BILL KAEPPNER: Bill Kaeppner said that the Commissioners appoint folks to represent them on committees and boards as oppose to Regional Planning where two Commissioners sit and only one or two times I have seen someone come in and give a report. Bill suggested that they be required to come in at the next meeting and give a report. Bill also commented that after reviewing what it takes to put in a Development Department that the Health Department has the base that is required by law to have a Development Department.

 CHIEF DEPUTY VALKINBURG:  Chief Deputy Valkinburg spoke to the Middle School Student Council explaining what the Sheriff’s Department duties are for the county and the courthouse security.
AUDITOR KEN WILSON: Auditor Ken Wilson spoke to the Commissioners regarding the counties Workers Comp Premium. Ken stated that the county would receive a refund from Workers Comp because the county participates in a Retro Plan. Ken recommended that part of that refund go to the cost of the Workers Comp premium and to the Transitional Safety Workplace. 
Motion by Sandy Ogle and seconded by John Walker to approve to divide part of the refund from Cost Retro Plan for the Workers Comp premium and Transitional Safety.    Vote: Walker, yea, Ogle, yea, Sheets, yea.
Ken also spoke to the Middle School Student Council regarding the process of State Budget.

GLEN CRIPPEN – HAPCAP: Glen Crippen of HAPCAP spoke to the Commissioners regarding the Residential Public Infrastructure Grant program and the Critical Infrastructure Grant program for the Haydenville sewer project. Glen stated he had spoken to the State and learned that they suggest that the county not apply for the Critical Infrastructure grant for that funding that the Residential Public Infrastructure would be a better fit but it requires a dollar to dollar match from another funding source, local funds from the county or other grant funds the county may find to use and the county has other grant monies coming to it thru a non competitive process, in other words it happens automatically we do not have to apply for the grant funding competitively and the State advised the county could use part of its allocation funding for the automatic funding  to be used as matched funding for the facility improvement. Glen stated the Murray City culvert project and I have put two calls into Ohio Department of Transportation and have not heard from them. Glen said if the county was interested in using its allocation funding money as match toward the Residential Infrastructure grant program it is possible to applying for the village of Haydenville. Clark asked when the time frame that they have to decide on this. Glen said two or three weeks. Glen suggests they have others come in and talk about their allocation projects. Clark suggested that he come back on Thursday. Sandy clarified that the Residential grant is a 100% match and if we put in for $100,000.00 we have to have a match of $100,000.00. Glen stated if it is a $100,000.00 project $50,000.00 would have to come from the Residential Program and $50,000.00 from somewhere else such as the Formula or Allocation Program. Glen said he would contact the other two and be back on Thursday. 
OPEN FLOOR: Bill Kaeppner asked the Commissioners that when HAPCAP does their block grants their duty is to supervise the projects; how long is their liability.  
Many students asked the Commissioners and the Auditor questions regarding their terms and their job duties as elected officials. 

ADJOURNMENT: Motion by Sandy Ogle and seconded by John Walker to adjourn the meeting.   Vote: Walker, yea, Ogle, yea, Sheets, yea.
Peggi Warthman, Clerk


Board of Hocking County Commissioners

This is to certify that the above is the true action taken by this Board of Hocking County Commissioners at a regular meeting of the Board held on April 16, 2013.
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Clark Sheets, President
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